Resident Caring

Fresh Air Fund helps NYC children
by Corey Sipe

Host families from the Fresh Air Fund greeted New York City children as they departed their bus in the parking lot across from Norwich McDonald’s in the Ames plaza.

Ray Cormier, chairman for the Fresh Air Fund of the Norwich/New London area says that this year nineteen children are staying with families in our area.

For some of the children between the ages of six and eighteen, it is their first time visiting our area.

Michelle and Mark Holdrige, a host family from Preston, said that this is their first year participating in the program. 

Their two children, Katie and Dan, also look forward to making new friends. They had always wanted to participate in the program since they heard about it and were able to contact Fresh Air Fund in time to participate this year.

Michelle said that the program is a great way for kids to learn about different places. She said that her family is anxious to learn about New York City as much as their host child, Shakira Grant, is anxious to explore southeastern Connecticut during her two week stay.

Shawn and Charlene Johnson, a host family from Gales Ferry, said that this is their second year particpating in the program. They look forward to bringing their host child Natasha Cruz home to show her how to fish in the pond in their back yard. This is their first year hosting Natasha.

Charlene commented that she enjoys sharing the fun her family has with a host child and says that the host children will be doing a lot of different things that they don’t normally do.

Children enrolled in the Fresh Air Fund program, an indepedent non-profit agency, come from New York City’s toughest neighborhoods and from low-income families who can not afford to send their children on summer vacations. Most of the children are Black and Latino. Many live in single-parent neighborhoods. 

Fifty social service and community agency partners work with The Fresh Air Fund which celebrates its 125th Anniversary this year. 

The program helps inner-city children broaden their horizons by staying with a family who lives in a small town or suburban area.

Each summer, thousands of children visit volunteer host families in Connecticut, Delaware, Maine Maryland, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Ontario (Canada), New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Vernmont, Virginia, and West Virgina. Families looking to help inner-city children by opening up their home for two weeks in the summer are encouraged to participate.

Local civic and religious organizations in our area are encouraged to sponsor  this worthy organization.

It has provided free summer vacations to more than 1.7 million children since 1877.

To find out how to participate in the program or donate to the program please visit is at www.freshair.org.

